November PTO Meeting Planning - Thursday, November 12th 6:30pm

Welcome	Elizabeth Johnson	elizabethjohnsone dd@gmail.com	 PTO Meeting Sign In Sheet <u>CLICK HERE</u> PTO Officers <u>CLICK HERE</u> Elizabeth Johnson, President Missy Kyrlach, Vice-President Diane O'Brian, Secretary Rebecca Hellwig, Financial Secretary Champion Folders <u>CLICK HERE</u> (for Champion Volunteers) Directory <u>CLICK HERE</u> (Katrina Triantafillou)
Thank yous	Elizabeth Johnson	elizabethjohnsone dd@gmail.com	 Thank you to Katrina Triantafillou for the work she has done as champion of the PRM Directory Thank you to Erin Spears for the PRM Cookbook Fundraiser! Thank you to Felicia Brown for the Art to Remember Fundraiser! Thank you to Courtney Jayne Snow for including PRM to receive donations from Deck the Walls (see PRMRocks.org/calendar for details). Thank you to Allie Goodman and Emma Massie for leading Garden work days and making the garden beautiful and thank you to all the wonderful volunteers. Shout out to Jason Chambless, David Gruber, Todd Gailer, Erin Fay and Mary Lennard for helping us these past three weekends! Thank you to Marissa Albright for getting the 6th grade families information together! Thank you to Missy Kyrlach for keeping the website updated and collaborating with Ms. Simpson on the PRM School Rocker and all the teacher reps, Marissa Johnson, Lauren Anderson, Colleen Arbuckle and Maria Kitsinis who contribute! To all administration and staff for teaching, collaborating and morphing with the changes.
Principal	Amber Simpson	simpsoa@cpsboe. k12.oh.us	 Arrival and dismissal procedures no parking in the church lot please don't arrive before 7:40 a.m. (staff may still be arriving) wear a mask on school grounds Transition to remote learning on November 23rd Replicating early fall schedule with a few tweaks Students should take home all essential materials Meals will be distributed at the school during this time.

			Picture Day on indefinite hold
CLC	Monique Johnson	mjohnson@cincin natiymca.org	 Thanksgiving Box Donations- Information is on PRMRock.org. If you have questions about a Thanksgiving box, please email Monique Johnson at johnmon@cpsboe.k12.oh.us. (https://prmrocks.org/thanksgiving-boxes/) -You can pick up boxes from school on Monday. You can use your own unmarked boxes (no logos or labels on it) PRM After-School Care- CRC is our after-school care partner and would love to have you register your child. Please stop by the office for an application. We want to thank you for the staff- Friday Sweet Treats. Think Pink- Breast Cancer Event- We raised a total of \$1,536.67 for American Cancer Society. This is awesome and we could not have done it without are wonderful students and families. Plus, we got an added bonus by seeing Ms. Simpson ride a tricycle around the gym. Coat Drive donations accepted Nov18-Dec 4; "shopping" Dec 8-11 Movie Night and Winterfest- are currently in the planning stage, so please be on the lookout for upcoming events.
Staff 3-6	Marissa Johnson	johnmar@cpsboe. k12.oh.us	 Thank you to those of you who were able to attend our virtual conferences. We appreciate your insight and perspective! I could say this every month but the 3-6 teachers are so happy to be in person with your children. They have done a wonderful job learning the rules and routines of the classroom. We have some hard workers on the ground floor! The children will be learning about Europe, seasons, and mammals during the month of November. In math, we will continue to focus on numbers 1-10. We will also be introducing the differences and similarities between flat and solid shapes. In language, we will continue to work on rhyming, syllable sorting, letter name/sound identification, and so much more!
Staff 6-9	Colleen Arbuckle	ArbuckM@cpsboe .k12.oh.us	 Thank you so much for joining us in our virtual conferences! Please know that you can reach out to your classroom teacher at any time to discuss your child's academic, social, and emotional development, you do not have to wait for conferences. If you didn't get a chance to meet virtually with your classroom teacher, our next conference date is coming up on December 10 from 3:00-6:00. 2nd Graders are continuing with their state CoGAT/IOWA tests but will be

			finishing up soon! 3rd graders have completed their 3rd Grade AIR Test:) Over the next few weeks classrooms will be diving into the continents! Most classrooms will be working specifically with North America. First Graders will continue their study of addition and place value. All first graders are receiving direct phonics and phonemic awareness lessons each day they are in person! Second Graders are working on exchanging and regrouping with addition and subtraction equations, while reviewing place value skills. Second and Third Graders are focusing on writing the next few weeks: using texts to create paragraphs that include correct punctuation, transition words, and vocabulary! Third Graders are having lessons in math making connections and understanding the relationship between multiplication and division.
Staff 9-12	Lauren Anderson	rutheml@cpsboe. k12.oh.us	 9-12 is getting into a great routine for Blended Learning. Thank you everyone for the continued support through this transition. 6th grade is completing CogAT and IOWA testing. At home kids need to schedule a time to come in on Mondays for testing. Contact your homeroom teacher to schedule this. 4th and 5th graders are working on Module 2 of Wit and Wisdom. Please turn in Module 1 novels. The teachers are working on a remote learning schedule and will be preparing the students for the transition next week. We will be communicating remote learning plans with parents soon.
Staff Specialists	Kate or Maria	KitsinM@cpsboe.k 12.oh.us mcgreek@cpsboe .k12.oh.us	 Students are responsible for work in their specials classes on remote learning days. Please remind students to turn in any missing work for midterm grades. Students must bring their art supplies to class on in person days to stay up to date on assignments. In art Kindergarten students are creating a large Kandinsky inspired mixed media project using all the different supplies in their art kit. 6-9 students focused heavily on symmetry during the past two projects and created skulls in honor of Dia De Los Muertos and a symmetrical monster using the letters in their names. 9-12 students are creating portraits of people that inspire them using color schemes found in the work of contemporary artist Bisa Butler's quilts.

Staff Intervention Specialists	Angela Helferich	Helfera@cpsboe.k 12.oh.us	2nd QTR midterm progress reports will be coming home the week of 11/23
PTO Financial Secretary	Rebecca Hellwig	rebeccahellwig@g mail.com	 Budget - <u>CLICK HERE</u> Currently fulfilling teacher orders and reimbursement requests
Foundation	Emma Massie (President) Sara Bourgeois (Vice President)	emma.massie@g mail.com lewis.sara@gmail. com	 Next meeting: Tuesday, Nov. 17th at 7pm (every 3rd Tuesday of month) Google Meet code: Google Meet code: nks-wfzk-omb or click on this link to join: https://meet.google.com/nks-wfzk-omb Supports provided: Blended Learning Materials in school, Remote Learning Montessori Materials for at home, Tie Dye t-shirts for staff, Outdoor Education enhancements, extra funds added to PTO Teacher spending accounts from Boosters and Foundation, website/communication maintenance, Professional Development for staff Fundraising Updates: 50 cookbooks sold, Magazine sales raised \$450, we are down about \$25,000 from last year's fundraising at this date- Help us be creative! Fundraising opportunities: Annual Appeal letter (sent through email and on paper for 3-6), Giving Tuesday (Dec. 1st - look on Social Media), Read-a-Thon coming up in Jan/Feb., Business Sponsors wanted
Foundation - Terracycle	Allie Goodman	algoodman3@aol. com	 Community Terracycle Collection Day on Saturday, November 21st from 2-4pm at St. Peter's United Church. Current brigades are listed HERE No "extra cost" fundraisers are a great way to support PRM right now. Amazon, Kroger, Shutterfly, Remke, and Box Tops are all ways we already shop and can also support our school! Links are all available at https://prmrocks.org/give/fundraisers/
LSDMC	Jason Chamlee Jen Jarman Oneya Okuwobi	jasonchamlee@hot mail.com jarman.jen@gmail .com oneyfen@gmail.co m	 LSDMC - Local School Decision Making Committee Meets on the 2nd Wednesdays at 3:00pm Welcome to Jason as he fulfills Beth's term Continuing to review the One Plan (deadline extended), specifically the Key Drivers to ensure that they are better align our Montessori philosophy to the district Smart Aims Representatives from the PRM LSDMC will be part of a Montessori Coalition within CPS to advocate for the needs of Montessori within the district and to share best practices

ILT	Katie Thompson Marissa Rowley	katiesupermomtho mpson@gmail.co m marissa.rowley@g mail.com	 Instructional Leadership Team Meets the 1st and 3rd Monday at 2:45pm Cell Phone Tower Deadline - End of February
Boosters	Allie Goodman Marissa Albright	algoodman3@aol. com marissaalbright@ gmail.com	 Please fill out the winter sport interest form by Friday, November 13th. We are working with CPS Athletics and Administration to determine what options might be available for basketball and cheer at PRM. Please note that this is not registration for either, just interest as this point. We will be making plans and decisions quickly so please keep an eye on your emails and social media posts. We need a treasurer ASAP! Anyone interested please contact us. We are also looking for a co-president and baseball coordinator for next year to help transition the role over to new people. A summary of role descriptions can be found HERE and we are working on getting all of this information on prmrocks.org soon. Notes from boosters meetings on prmrocks.org
Girl Scouts	Diane O'Brian	dianeobrian@gma il.com	Anyone interested in signing their K-12 grade girl for Girl Scouts contact Diane O'Brian at dianeobrian@gmail.com
Cub Scouts	Clint Bourgeois	bourgect@gmail.c om	 Anyone interested in having their K-5th grader join cub scouts, contact Clint Bourgeois at bourgect@gmail.com
Men's Group	Clint Bourgeois	bourgect@gmail.c om	 Men's group is a way for male role models to get involved in PRM. We make connections for coaching and academic mentoring opportunities. We also meet and plan a few events throughout the year. Contact Clint Bourgeois at bourgect@gmail.com for info. Mother Son Date Night - Men's Group
Room Parents	Allyson Richer	allyson.m.richer@ gmail.com	 Room Parents - <u>CLICK HERE</u> Room Parents will meet monthly - next meeting TBD
PRM Directory	Katrina Triantafillou	kats678@yahoo.c om	 Fill out the Directory Form - CLICK HERE All submissions are due by Friday, November 13th Paper forms went home with students last week. We plan to send paper copies of the Directory home with students starting Wednesday the 18th.

			We will be finding creative ways to use family photos (those who have given permission) in online forums once the directory is completed.
Communication	Missy Kyrlach	mkyrlach@gmail.c om	Don't forget Website Features! Email Updates Subscribe to Calendar (all meetings and links) (Add Events) PRM School Rocker Communication Blast Request CLICK HERE Upcoming Volunteer Needs - Creative, Virtual Ideas Welcome! PTO Vice President Donuts with Dudes Pancake Dinner
Upcoming Dates (Now through our next PTO Meeting)	Missy Kyrlach	mkyrlach@gmail.c om	 Virtual Family Movie Night TBA Coat Drive donations accepted Nov18-Dec 4; "shopping" Dec 8-11 Foundation - November 17th @ 7p, December 15th @ 7p LSDMC - December 9th @ 3pm ILT - November 16th @ 2:45p, December 7th @2:45p CPS Board Meetings - November 16th @ 6:30p, November 23rd @ 6:30p, December 2nd @4p, December 7th @ 6:30p, December 16th @ 4pm Deck the Walls, December 5th @ 4pm
Future Dates (After the next PTO Meeting)	Missy Kyrlach	mkyrlach@gmail.c om	https://prmrocks.org/calendar/
PTO Secretary	Diane O'Brian	dianeobrian@gma il.com	 Reminder - PTO Meeting Sign In Sheet <u>CLICK HERE</u> No PTO Meeting in December Next PTO Meeting Date & Time: Wednesday, January 13th at 6:30pm
Questions and Answers	Elizabeth Johnson	elizabethjohnsone dd@gmail.com	Arrival and Dismissal Procedures - Info in the School Rocker CLICK HERE